
President Diane Dycke   
 
Well another PROBUS year is winding down.   I would like to take this opportunity 
of thanking the executive members and all those who served on the different 
committees for a job well done.  Without your support, I would not have survived 
the year.   
 
When I was first approached to become Vice-President, my response was a flat, 
"NO."   It was the position of President that I did not wish to have.   A very wise 
man told me that I was doing myself a disservice and I have to admit he was 
correct.   
 
This past year has been rewarding and challenging but I survived.  As in my first 
message to you as your president, I promised to do my best and I feel that I kept 
that promise. 
 
In closing, we have two very important meetings in September and I encourage 
you all to try and be there for those meetings.  One is a workshop type meeting 
and the second is our annual general meeting.   
 
Please let us work together as a team keeping our club strong and flourishing.  
 
Wishing the Colborne club a very long and successful life. 
 
Diane 
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FOUNDED 2003 
 

PROBUS CANADA WEBSITE     www.probus.org 
Check us out at www.probusnorthumberland.com or call 905-344-1340 

Meetings are held on the first and third Wednesdays of each month from September through June at the 
Keeler Centre in Colborne 

 

        

2013-14 Executive 
 
President             Diane Dycke 
 
Vice President    Martin Blackshaw 
 
Secretary              Shirley Ross 
 
Treasurer              Alan Cullum 
 
Past President      Barry McQuillin                     
 

 
             Committees 
                                                      
Membership        Alan Cullum 
Greeters               Bob & Louise 
  McNutt 
Entertainment     Martin & Louise    
 Blackshaw , Diane Dycke           
Speakers Chair     Eileen Milley 
Sunshine               Kris Rahn 
Setup                     Al Mackie 
Bowling                 Gord McArthur 
Community events  Carol McArthur 
Liaison                   Dorothy McKinney  
Newsletter            Sue McQuillin 

 

 

 

WELCOME 
LABOUR 

DAY 

http://www.probus.org/
http://www.probusnorthumberland.com/


2 
 

July 9, 2014  
 
We held our annual picnic at the home of Dorothy and Al McKinney.  Martin Blackshaw and his team staged a 
marvelous event with lots of activities for all of us.  They say a picture is worth a thousand words - so here 
goes - thousands and thousands! 
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This was a fun picnic! 
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Share the Wealth winner ς Christine Ross - $36.00.  Lucky Lady! 
 

August 6, 2014 
 
Trissia Mellor, Agriculture Manager for Northumberland County, Economic Development and Tourism spoke 
to us about an innovative, new food processing facility soon to be operational in Colborne.  This is the first 
project of this type in Ontario.   
It will be used for many different modes of processing and will help farmers earn more revenue from their 
fruit and vegetable crops.  
It also offers the opportunity for those not on farms to process foods for sale.  (i.e. jams, jellies, etc.) 
 

  
 
 
Jan Ollson, a member of our club also addressed our group.  Her mission was to make us aware of the horrors 
of the Himalayan Balsam.  This is an herb that has become an absolute menace to our landscape.  It is an 
annual plant that aggressively replaces our native perennial plants along river banks. 
This is a very tall plant (1 to 3 metres) with pink, white or purple flowers and long leaves with sharply toothed 
edges. 
It's common name, "Touch-Me-Not plant" is because a simple touch can release seeds from their capsules in 
an explosion that can cover as many as 5 metres.  It is also poisonous to touch. 
If you see any evidence of this plant call The Invading Species Hotline at 1-800-563-7711. 
 
 

 

Shirley Ross thanking Trissia. 

Himalayan Balsam along the roadside. 

Editor's note - Barry and I think we saw 
this plant along a ditch near Wicklow 
Beach.  Beware and keep your eyes 
open! 


